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FREE Published independently 

A	representative	from	Newton	Neighbourhood	plan	will	be	in	attendance	at	the	coffee	morning.	
Donations	of	raffles	prizes	and	cakes	and	produce	to	bring	and	buy	would	be	most	welcome.	
Thank	you

VILLAGE	BI-ANNUAL	LITTER	PICK	
Saturday,	2nd	March	2019	

Meet	at	Village	Hall	
08:00	AM	

FREE	bacon	roll	to	volunteers

Cakes	and
	produce
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BIN	COLLECTIONS	–	MARCH	

Blue	bin		14th,	28th	March	
Black	bin	7th,	21st	March	

SUFFOLK	COUNTY	COUNCIL	
HOUSEHOLD	WASTE	
&	RECYCLING	CENTRE	

CLOSED	WEDNESDAYS	
April	to	September	

9am	unPl	5pm	-	Monday	to	
Sunday	and	Bank	Holidays		

(Closed	Wednesday)	
October	to	March	

FIRESIDE	CLUB	
Meets	on	

alternate	
Tuesdays	

NOTICE	FROM	THE	EDITOR	
The	Village	Newsle-er	reserves	the	
right	to	refuse	to	publish	material	
which	is	deemed	opinionated	and	
considered	libellous,	which	may	

cause	offense.	
Material	submi-ed	may	be	edited,	
according	to	available	space	within	

the	publica?on.		

NEWTON	ART	&	CRAFTS	GROUP	
meets	in	the	Village	Hall	
at	1.30pm	on	Fridays	

For	more	informaPon,	call	
Carole	Langley	-		373548	

VILLAGE	DIARY	FOR	MARCH	
March	2019	 	 	 	 	

Saturday	2nd		 NewsleXer	Coffee	Morning	 	 10:00	 Village	Hall		
Tues,	5th	 	 Fireside	Club	–	Pancakes	 	 2:00	 Village	Hall		
Tues,	5th	 	 Newton	Green	Trust		 	 7:30	 Village	Hall		
Weds,	13th	 Parish	Council	MeePng	 	 7:30	 Village	Hall		
Tues,	19th		 Fireside	Club	–	Feely	Bags	 	 2:00	 Village	Hall		 	 	
Tues,	19th		 Neighbourhood	plan	meePng	 	 7:30	 Village	Hall	
Thurs,	21st		 Fireside	Club	-	Alder	Carr	Farm	 	 10:00	 Village	Hall	
Saturday,	30th	 Parish	Council	Coffee	Morning	 	 10:00	 Village	Hall	
Saturday,	30th	 PCC	and	Village	Hall	Quiz	 	 7:00	 Village	Hall		
	 	
REGULAR	EVENTS	
Mondays	Yoga	classes	(term	Pme	only)		 	 9:30-11	am	 VH	–	Call	313662	 	
Mon	&	Thurs	 Western	Partner	Dance	Club	 	 7:00pm	 	 VH-	Call	371006	
Fridays	 	 Art	&	Craa	Group	 	 	 1:30	pm	 	 VH	–	call	312346	 	
Fridays	 	 Sudbury	&	District	War	Games	Club	 Evening	 	 VH	-	Call	312160	



PLEASE SPONSOR ME! 
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Editorial:	
I	wonder	whether	you	can	help	me	
with	fundraising	for	the	Royal	BriPsh	
Legion.	

I	am	running	a	half	marathon	and	
would	love	to	meet	my	target	of	£825.	

To	donate	visit	
hXps://www.justgiving.com/
fundraising/susan-crawte		

Thank	you	in	anPcipaPon!	

Sue	Crawte	
Editor	

P.S		Thank	you	to	those	people	who	
have	already	sponsored	me!		You	
know	who	you	are!

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/susan-crawte
https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/susan-crawte
https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/susan-crawte
https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/susan-crawte
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ALL	SAINTS	CHURCH	–	NEWTON	GREEN														

FLOWER	ROTA	2019	

The	above	is	a	provisional	rota	for	church	flowers.		
If	your	allocated	month	is	not	suitable	or	you	would	like	to	be	included	on	the	rota,	 please	let	
me	know.		The	service	is	the	4th	Sunday	of	the	month.	
A	date	will	be	set	nearer	the	Pme	to	decorate	the	church	for	Easter,	
Harvest	and	Christmas	
Any	queries,	please	contact	sue	on	01787379201/07881383998	

APRIL	 EASTER	
ALL	HELP	WELCOME

MAY MAUREEN	WILLIAMS

JUNE WENDY	TURNER

JULY MAY	KNOCK

AUGUST VOLUNTEER	REQUIRED

SEPTEMBER HARVEST	
ALL	HELP	WELCOME

OCTOBER MARGARET	LOWE

NOVEMBER CAROLE	LANGLEY

DECEMBER	 CHRISTMAS	
ALL	HELP	WELCOME
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ContribuPons	for	the	next	NewsleXer	
	by	21st	March	please	to	the	Editor:	

Sue	Crawte,	1	Butchers	CoXage,		Newton	CO10	0QE	
Telephone:		01787	377664			email:	newtonvillagenewsleXer@gmail.com	

COFFEE	MORNINGS	

30th	MARCH	–	Parish	Council	Coffee	morning	
27th	APRIL	-	Fireside	Club	Coffee	morning	

mailto:newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com
mailto:newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com


or	email	sue_presland@hotmail.com	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	  

27th	January	:		Our	first	Service	of	the	year	was	Plough	Sunday	.	This	service	takes	place	
usually	at	the	beginning	of	January		but	as	we	do	not	have	a	service	unPl	the	fourth	
Sunday	of	the	month	--	we	celebrated	it	then.	'	BeXer	late	than	never	'	.	
We	were	delighted	to	welcome	back	Roy	Tricker	to	lead	our	service.	He	is	a	Lay	Reader		
working	in	the	St.	Edmundsbury	and	Ipswich	Diocese	for	almost	fiay	years.	On	the	Altar	
were	horse	brasses	and	old	photos	of	the	actual	brasses	on	horses	at	a	ploughing	match	
in	Anglesey.		During	the	service	we	were	invited	to	the	back	of	the	Nave	where	the	old	
plough	was	displayed	dressed	in	wheat	,	corn	and	barley	.		As	the	plough	was	Blessed	
with	a	sprig	of	Rosemary	dipped	in	water	we	called	out	our	responses	'	God	speed	the	
Plough	'	and	prayed	for	all	connected	with	the	land	and	also	for	each	of	us	as	we	plough	
our	own	furrow	through	2019.	We	were	glad	to	return	to	the	warmth	of	the	Chancel.	It	
was	very	pleasing	to	see	so	many	in	the	congregaPon	and	during	refreshments	they	were	
chapng	and	reminiscing		with	Roy.	For	a	short	Pme	during	the	service	we	had	a	visitor	
who	stood	inside	the	door	way	and	when	invited	to	join	us	said	that	he	would	only	be	
there	a	short	while	--	which	is		exactly	what	he	did.		InteresPng	!		
Thank	you	to	Nancy	Roser	for	playing	the	organ	for	us	,	the	bell	ringer,	reader	and	all	who	
helped	with	the	refreshments	and	any	other	duty	to	create	a	warm	,	welcoming	service	
in	the	cold	month	of	January.	

NoPces	:				
Wednesday		20th	March		--	12.0		to	2.00	pm	.		Lent	Lunch	at	'		Lowes,'		Church	Road	.	If	
you	wish	to	give	a	donaPon	to	the	Charity	it	is	The	Royal	Papworth	Hospital	Lung	Defence	
Research	Fund.	
Thursday		21st	March		--	7.00	pm		---	at	All	Saints'		Church	,	Newton.	Our	Annual	General	
MeePng	of	Parishioners	will	take	place	to	elect	Churchwardens	.This	is	immediately	
followed	by	the	Annual	Parochial	Church	MeePng	when	the	annual	accounts	will	be	
presented	and	a	report	on	the	last	year.	At	this	meePng,	members	are	elected	to	serve	
on	the	Parochial		Church	Council	(		PCC	).	All	Parishioners	are	invited	to	aXend.	Coffee	
and	biscuits	will	be	provided. 
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All	Saints	Church,	Newton	
Green	
MARCH	

Flowers:	March		 No	flowers	during	Lent	
Cleaning:		March			Mrs	FIona	Garman	
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NOW	SOLD	OUT	

PCC	and	Village	Hall	Quiz		

on	the	30th	March	2019	

NEXT	PARISH	COUNCIL	MEETING		
is	

Wednesday,	13th	March	2019	
At		

7:30	in	the	Village	Hall	

There	is	a	15-minute	session	at	the	start	of	the	meebng,	which	is	
	open	for	public	parbcipabon.		

If	you	want	to	know	what	is	happening	in	the	village,	come	along	and	find	out.	

DID	YOU	KNOW?	
YOU	CAN	KEEP	UP	TO	DATE	WITH	THINGS	HAPPENING	IN	NEWTON	

ON	our	website	newton.onesuffolk.net		

http://newton.onesuffolk.net
http://newton.onesuffolk.net
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NEWTON	GREEN	
GOLF	CLUB	

Guidance	for	golf	on	the	green	at	Newton	
Upon	registering	annually	with	the	club	and	booking	in	at	the	professional’s	shop	before	
play,	residents	of	the	village	can	enjoy	nine	holes	free	golf	on	the	village	green.	All	guests	
must	pay	a	green	fee.	An	extra	nine	holes	on	the	private	side	of	the	course	can	be	played	

aaer	paying	the	appropriate	fee	at	the	club	shop.	

Villager-Plus	Membership	
To	enjoy	regular,	18-hole	golf,	residents	can	take	out	Villager-Plus	membership	of	the	
club,	which	involves	paying	half	the	normal	full,	seven-day	fee	(£377.50	in	2017-18).	

Subject	to	the	guidance	of	the	professional’s	shop,	play	will	be	available	daily	from	10.30	
am,	and	12.30	pm	on	Saturdays.	A	condiPon	of	Villager	Plus	membership	involves	a	free,	

one-hour,	introductory	session	with	the	club	professional.		

Funcbons	Available	for	Hire	
The	club	operates	with	a	full,	open	licence,	and	faciliPes	are	available	for	private	hire,	

with	many	social	funcPons	open	to	village	residents		
01787-377217	

www.newtongreengolfclub.co.uk	
info@newtongreengolfclub.co.uk 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http://www.newtongreengolfclub.co.uk
mailto:info@newtongreengolfclub.co.uk
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Tickets	can	also	be	reserved	by	contacting	Jonathan	Acton	
on	01787	372670



GREAT	CORNARD	COMMUNITY	LIBRARY,	HEAD	LANE,	GT	CORNARD,	CO10	0JU	

Opening	Hours	
The	Library	Closes	for	lunch	during	term	7me	12:15	to	
12:45pm	

Term	bme		
Monday		 8:30am	–	12:15pm	/	12:45pm	–	5:00pm	
Tuesday		 8:30am	-	12:15pm	/	12:45pm	–	5:00pm	
Wednesday	 8:30am	-	12:15pm	/	12:45pm	–	5:00pm	
Thursday	 8:30am	-		12:15pm	/	12:45pm	–	7:00pm	
Friday	 8:30am	-		12:15pm	/	12:45pm		-	5:00pm	
Saturday	 10:00am	–	3:00pm	
Sunday	 10:00am	–	3:00pm	

School	holidays	
Monday	 10:00am	–	1:30pm	
Tuesday	 10.00am	-	1.00pm		
Wednesday	 Closed	
Thursday	 	2.00pm	-	7.00pm	
Friday	 10.00am	-	1.00pm	1.30pm	-	5.00pm	
Saturday	 10.00am	-	3.00pm	
Sunday	 10.00am	-	3.00pm	

Manager	 Mrs	Heather	Welch	
Staff	 Mrs	Karen	Ludlow	
	 Mrs	Steph	McKnight	(Sundays)	
	 Mr	Tom	Veasey	(Saturdays)	
Tel.	No.	 01787	315195	
Email	 cornard.library@suffolklibraries.co.uk	
Web	 www.suffolklibraries.co.uk	
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MOBILE	LIBRARY	IN	NEWTON!	
The	Suffolk	mobile	library	service	visits	Newton	every	4	weeks		

between	4:45pm	and	5:00pm.	
It	stops	in	Plamplin	Close/Church	Road.	

Next	visits	are:	

2019	
2nd	March,	30th	March,	27th	April,	25th	May,	22nd	June,	20th	July,	17th	
August,	14th	September,	12th	October,	9th	November,	7th	December	

http://www.suffolklibraries.co.uk/


FIRESIDE	CLUB	

Feb	5th	Pat	gave	us	a	picture	quiz	of	photographs	of	dogs	and	we	had	to	guess	the	
breeds.Thankyou	pat	for	your	hard	work	.	Theresa	was	the	winner	,	some	were	quite	
obscure	breeds.	Alan	also	
gave	us	a	quiz	to	ponder	
over	while	we	were	waiPng	
for	our	cup	of	tea	.	General	
knowledge	quesPons	all	
with	the	answers	begining	
with	the	leXer	F	and	I	am	
very	proud	to	say	I	won	that	
quiz!		
Feb	19th	Joyce	gave	us	a	
demonstraPon	and	
explanaPon	of	Chakra	
crystals.	We	were	all	quite	
fascinated	by	these	and	
their	healing	qualiPes	.We	
were	all	invited	to	chose	a	stone	and	hold	it	in	our	hands	while	Joyce	explained	the	
different	properPes	of	the	stones.	I	first	chose	a	blue	stone	which	I	was	not	happy	with	,	
my	second		choice	was	a	beauPful	mauve	egg	shape	with	brilliant	purple	sparkle		bits.	
This	is	said	to	boost	my	concentraPon	and	awareness	,	at	my	age	I	need	all	the	help	I	can	
get.		

OUTINGS	
Change	of	date	and	venue.		
THURSDAY	March	21st	we	are	stopping	for	coffee	on	our	way	to	Alder	Carr	farm	shop	
and	Barn	restaurant	for	lunch	.	Bus	will	pick	up	at	10	am	in	V.	H.	Car	park.	
Tuesday	April	2nd	we	are	off	to	Assington	Barn	tea	room	for	tea	,	own	cars	meet	there	at	
2.30.	
April	26th	Friday	we	are	visiPng	Christchurch	Mansion	in	Ipswich.	Bus	will	leave	N.	G.	
Village	hall	car	park	at	10	am		
Our	next	meePng	is	on	Tuesday	March	5th	Shrove	Tuesday	,	when	we	will	all	enjoy	
pancakes	and	will	be	well	and	truly	shriven	.		
March	19th	May	is	filling	up	the	-feely	bags	-	for	us	all	to	guess	the	contents	!	
Enjoy	the	springPme	weather	while	it	lasts!				
Wendy	
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IT’S	ALL	SO	LONG	AGO	

Extracts	from	Parish	Magazines	from	the	past	
Compiled	by	Alan	Vince	–	Village	Historian	

60		YEARS	AGO	–	Newton	Newsleaf	produced	by	Rev	A	G	Ensor.  
FEBRUARY	1959:  
The	Village	Hall:		The	new	chairs	and	tables	bought	for	the	Village	Hall	are	most	
aXracPve.		The	promoters	of	the	Whist	Drives	have	done	some	hard	work	this	season.	A	
profit	of	£34	was	made	at	the	big	Whist	Drive	and	£15	at	the	weekly	whist	drives	before	
Christmas.	Mr	Basil	Taylor	has	made	a	chart	showing	the	progress	of	the	fund.	It	ought	to	
be	possible	to	get	the	next	stage	of	the	work	done	this	coming	summer.	There	will	be	a	
whist	drive	in	aid	of	the	blind	on	Thursday	March	5th.  
The	Rector:			One	of	my	duPes	as	Rector	of	Newton	is	to	visit	everyone	who	lives	within	
the	area	of	the	parish	whether	or	not	they	happen	to	be	Church	of	England.	It	would	be	
a	great	help	to	me	if	people	would	let	me	know	at	what	Pme	it	is	most	convenient	for	me	
to	come	and	see	them	and	also	let	me	know	of	any	sick	people	who	would	like	me	to	
visit	them.	The	object	of	visiPng	is	to	enable	the	parson	to	get	to	know	his	people	and	for	
them	to	get	to	know	him	and	he	naturally	does	not	want	to	arrive	at	a	Pme	which	is	
inconvenient	so	that	he	feels	he	is	not	wanted	at	that	Pme.																																																																						
A.G.E.	

40	YEARS	AGO	-	Newton	Newsleker	edited	by	Frank	Rowland						  
FEBRUARY	1979:	  
The	Playing	Field:	Many	residents	will	not	be	aware	that	the	Trust	purchased	the	Playing	
Field	from	the	executors	of	the	late	Mr	C.F.Smith.	This	means	of	course	that	Newton	will	
always	have	a	sports	ground,	and	that	steps	can	now	be	taken	to	finalise	a	lease	with	the	
Golf	Club.	As	with	most	financial	transacPons	of	this	nature,	the	money	for	the	purchase	
had	to	be	borrowed,	but	the	Trustees	were	extremely	fortunate	in	that	two	residents	of	
Newton	loaned		the	money	interest	free.	The	purchase	price	was	£7000	plus	legal	fees.	
Whilst	rentals	from	the	Golf	Club	will	contribute	towards	repayment	of	the	loan		it	will	
not	be	sufficient	to	repay	it	in	full,	or	provide	enough	revenue	to	enable	the	Trust	to	
carry	out	other	works,	or	maintain	the	ponds	and	hedges	that	form	part	of	the	Green.	
Events	will	be	run	to	help	raise	funds;	individuals	can	help	by	either	donaPon	to	the	Trust	
or	by	Deed	of	Covenant	payable	over	a	period	of	years.	Pleases	give	generously	to	this	
essenPal	part	of	life	in	Newton.																																																																																																											
Ted	Dunnek		
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The	W.I.	Pantomime	–	‘Aladdin’:		Well	weren’t	they	tremendous!	What	really	counts	is	
audience	reacPon	and	there	was	liXle	doubt	about	this.	This	year	the	whole	thing	just	
went	right,	up	to	the	very	nicely	worked	out	tableau	for	the	Finale,	with	the	beauPful	
costumes,	and	the	brilliant	choice	of	Chinatown	to	bring	the	curtain	down.	A	triumph	for	
Cathy	Searles	and	all	the	cast,	who	really	threw	themselves	into	their	parts.	They	were:	
Mrs	Twankey	–	Norah	Millyard;		Aladdin	–	Sue	Vince;		Suzy	Wu	–	Rebecca	Marshall;		Mrs	
Twinkey	–	Anne	Bremner;		Pippa	–	Margaret	Chaplin;		Abanazer	–	Cicely	Forrest;		Genie	
of	the	Ring	–	Peggy	DunneX;		The	Queen	–	Molly	Watson;		Princess	Balroubador	–	Jean	
Adams;		Prince	Hassan	–	Karen	Skinner;		Genie	of	the	Lamp	–	Elsie	Rowland.		
Accompanist	–	BeXy	BriXen.		It	should	be	menPoned	that	Mrs	Twinkey,	Aladdin	and	the	
Genie	of	the	Lamp	were	all	far	from	well	at	the	two	performances	and	showed	great	
loyalty	to	the	show	by	overcoming	their	illnesses	to	appear.	Now	for	all	those	who	did	
not	appear	but	gave	as	much	to	thesucess	as	the	players:	Scenery,	staging	and	effects	–	
Harry	Searles	assisted	by	Anne	Bremner,	Arthur	Adams,	Bob	Marshall	and	Peter	
Rowland.		Make-up	assistant,	Pat	Rowland,	and	the	wonderful	tea	ladies	–	Mesdames	
Parkinson,	Campbell	Lambert,	Morris,	Keatley,	Somerville,	Rufus,	Finlay,	Jill	Marshall,	
Rosemary	Green,	and	Daphne	Cutler.			Frank	Rowland.						

25	YEARS	AGO	–	Newton	Newsleker	edited	by	Kathy	Searles 
FEBRUARY	1994:  
‘Aladdin’:			May	I	please	thank	everybody	who	helped	with	the	W.I.’s	21st	pantomime	
propucPon.	First	to	all	the	W.I.	cast;	Jean	Russell,	Jean	Adams,	Jean	Green,	Margaret	
Lazell,	Nancy	Harries,	Maxine	Canvin,	and	Joan	Bell	who	all	worked	so	hard,	and	I	hope	
had	a	bit	of	fun	along	the	way.	And	a	special	word	for	our	younger	members,	Lara	
murphy,	Nickie	and	Jackie	King,	MarPn	Schwenk,	Mark	Warner;	the	very	decoraPve	girl	
dancers	Samantha	Braithwaite,	Sarah	Garman,	Lisa	Schwenk,	Amy	and	Melanie	Warner,		
and	a	very	very	special	thank	you	to	Fiona	Garman.	Who	stepped	in	and	saved	the	whole	
script	from	having	to	be	rewriXen.		And	thank	you	to	all	the	people	not	on	the	stage	–	
first	to	BeXy	BriXen	our	faithful	pianist	of	many	years;	Joan	Bell	whose	costumes	were	
parPcularly	aXracPve	this	year,	Nancy	Harries,	Anne	Bremner,	David	Sherman,	Mollie	
Watson	(	who	made	all	the	coolie	hats),	John	Turner,	Tom	Watson	(who	painted	his	usual	
very	aXracPve	back	cloth),	Wendy	Turner;	the	people	responsible	for	scenery,	props	and	
stage	management;	Harry	(who	doesn’t	have	any	choice),	Arthur	Adams	who	as	usual	
coped	with	all	the	lighPng,	Brenda	Bradford		who	helped	with	make-up,	Reg	Bell	for	
prinPng	and	Pckets,	Kate	Lau	who	lent	the	genuine	Chinese	jackets	and	chopsPcks,	
Jean	,Peter	and	everybody	at	the	shop,	and	a	special	menPon	to	Peggy	DunneX	our	
invaluable	and	expert	prompt.	It	seems	a	very	long	list,	but	it	does	take	a	great	deal	of	
work.	Thank	you	one	and	all.																																				K.S.					
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FRANK	MATTHEWS,	Upholsterer.	
All	upholstery	work	undertaken.	

Free	esPmates.	
Tel:		01787	311133.	

HOMEFIELD	SHEDS	
&	SHELTERS.	

Quality	leisure	buildings	
made	to	your	requirements.	

Tel:	01787	211485.	
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JB	Oil	Boiler	
Services	

Fully	OBec	registered	

Ring	
Jack	Butcher	
07885	504036 	

THIS	ADVERTISING	SPACE	COULD	BE	
YOURS	FOR	

£25	per	annum	

Sue	Crawte,	1	Butchers	CoXage.	Newton	
CO10	0QE	

Telephone:		01787	377664				email:	
newtonvillagenewsleXer@gmail.com		

mailto:newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com
mailto:newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com
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Jupiter2000	Security	&	Fire	Safety	Consultants	
Helping	you	make	your	business	safer	
The	Regulatory	Reform	(Fire	Safety)	Order	2005	is	law	and	it	places	a	responsibility	on	all	sizes	

and	types	of	businesses	to	carry	out	a	regular	Fire	Risk	Assessment.	

Don`t	know	how	or	what	to	do?	Call	Jupiter2000	and	let	us	do	it	for	you.	

We	help	companies	reduce	security	&	fire	risks	to	your	businesses	and	staff.	We	offer	imparPal	
advice	on	how	to	cost-effecPvely	reduce	your	security	risk	and/or	fire	risk.	Your	risk	

assessment	will	be	both	site	specific	and	individually	tailored	to	your	business’s	needs.	

									Jupiter2000	a	local	company	helping	local	companies	stay	safe.	

								www.jupiter2000.co.uk			E-mail	-	info@jupiter2000.co.uk		07716	860664	

THIS	ADVERTISING	SPACE	
COULD	BE	YOURS	FOR	

£25	per	annum	

Sue	Crawte,	1	Butchers	
CoXage.	Newton	CO10	0QE	
Telephone:		01787	377664		

			email:	
newtonvillagenewsleXer@gmail.com	

DO	YOU	HAVE	NEW	
NEIGHBOURS?	

OR	HAVE	YOU	RECENTLY	
MOVED	INTO	THE	VILLAGE?	

Please	let	your	NewsleXer	
know.		

Tel:		01787	377664				

email:		
newtonvillagenewsleEer@gmail.com	

http://www.jupiter2000.co.uk
mailto:info@jupiter2000.co.uk
mailto:newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com
mailto:newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com
mailto:newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com
http://www.jupiter2000.co.uk
mailto:info@jupiter2000.co.uk
mailto:newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com
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Anglian	Water	 	 0845	7145145	
Babergh	District	Council	 01473	822801	
CiPzens	Advice	Bureau	 01787	374671	
Eastern	Energy	 	 0800	7838838	
Police	(Sudbury)	 	 01284	774300	
Police	(Hadleigh)	 	 01473	383430	

West	Suffolk	Hospital	 01283	713000	
Sudbury	Community	Health	Centre	
	 	 	 01787	886300	
Colchester	Hospital	 01206	853535	
Misuse	of	Drugs	&	Alcohol	
Suffolk	Helpline	 	 0800	5870421

Doctors’	Surgeries		
Hardwicke	House	 01787	370011	
Meadow	Lane	 01787	310000	
Siam	Surgery	 01787	886444	
Boxford	Mill	Surgery	01787	210558	

West	Babergh	Safer	Neighbourhood	
Team	
Sgt	566	Kevin	Horton	01473	613500	

IF	YOUR	CALL	IS	URGENT	AND	YOU	NEED	
IMMEDIATE	ASSISTANCE	ALWAYS	CALL	
999	

POLICE	NON	EMERGENCY	NUMBER	
CALL	101

USEFUL	VILLAGE	PHONE	
NUMBERS	

PARISH	CLERK	
Adrian	Beckham	373725	
NEWTON	GREEN	TRUST	
Philip	Taylor	211265	
VILLAGE	NEWSLETTER	
Sue	Crawte	-	377664	
CHURCH	WARDEN	

ChrisPne	Cornell	-	370331	
VILLAGE	HALL	

Alan	Vince		-		373963	
NEIGHBOURHOOD	WATCH	
Sue	Presland	-		379204	

FIRESIDE	CLUB	
Wendy	Turner		-	372677	

NEWTON	ART	&	CRAFT	GROUP	
Carole	Langley	-		373548	

SARACENS	HEAD	
379036	

NEWTON	PARISH	COUNCIL	

Paul	Presland	–	Chairman	
01787	379204	

Sue	Crawte	–	Vice	Chairman	
01787	377664	
Russell	Bower	
07838	060878	
Lee	Parker	

01787	376073	
Colin	Poole	

01787	376448	
Rita	Schwenk	
01787	210838	
Philip	Taylor	
01787	211265	

Adrian	Beckham	–	Parish	Clerk	
01787	373725	

NEED	A	NUMBER?




